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CONSULTATION REGULATION IMPACT STATEMENT - WESTERN AUSTRALIA CONTAINER 
DEPOSIT SCHEME 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Consultation Regulation Impact 
Statement – Western Australian Container Deposit Scheme.  (RIS)  

Coles prides itself as a responsible corporate citizen and wishes to engage 

constructively with the Western Australian Government over the introduction of a new 

Container Deposit Scheme (CDS). 

 

Given our strong commitment as a retailer to operating sustainably in ways that 

minimise the impact on the environment and social amenity, we share the objective of 

reducing litter and packaging waste across Australia.  

 

Consistency across jurisdictions 

 

As a national retailer with stores in each Australian State and Territory, Coles supports 

regulatory consistency across jurisdictions in order to reduce unnecessary red tape and 

confusion for our customers.  

 

Coles believes a national container deposit scheme would reduce the confusion, 

added costs and increased regulatory burden that will result from separate State and 

Territory schemes, each with their own variances and reporting arrangements.  

 

While a national scheme is not under current consideration, Coles was encouraged to 

read in the RIS that the Western Australian scheme intends to align with the key features 

of the schemes in other jurisdictions, including the list of eligible containers, the refund 

mark and the refund amount.  

 

In terms of scheme administration, Coles would encourage the Western Australian (WA)  

CDS model to follow a product responsibility organisation (PRO) model such as that 

adopted in Queensland. We believe this approach, with a single scheme coordinator, is 

a more efficient governance structure than alternate models.  

 

We also note that the Queensland model of funding the scheme in arrears is far 

preferable to the float model implemented in New South Wales (NSW).  Payments in 

arrears based on redemption levels avoids the significant financial imposition created 

by float payments, (particularly for small suppliers) and simplifies any true up process.  
 






